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           TOWN OF JEROME 
                      Post Office Box 335, Jerome, Arizona 86331 
                                            (928) 634-7943 
 

                            Zoning Administrator Analysis 
                                   Design Review Board 

                                                 Tuesday, May 27, 2025 
 
Item :    
Location:   879 Hampshire Blvd 
Applicant/Owner: Verde Exploration Ltd 
Zone:   I-1 
APN:    401-11-021A 
Prepared by:  Will Blodgett, Zoning Administrator 
Recommendation:  Recommend discussion / approval 
 
Background and Summary: The applicant is seeking approval to add a pedestrian door, and move an 
existing garage door 5 feet to the right ( as one looks on) to improve access to the art studio there. 
Details of the project in the applicants words are provided on the following pages.  
 
Building Background: The 2007 Historic Property Inventory records this structure as having been built 
in 1924 and as in Fair condition. The Complex is a contributor to the national register of historic places 
and the Town of Jerome’s Landmark status. The Historic survey entry from 2007 is included in this 
document. 
 
 
Purpose and Considerations: Section 304.H.2 states that; “The Design Review Board and Zoning 
Administrator shall review a submitted application for Design approval of alterations, additions, or 
renovations to existing buildings or structures, and shall have the power to approve, or disapprove all 
such requests, basing their decision on the following criteria…” 
 
 Regulations: Section 304.H.2.a “Architectural features and details” states that; “Original porches 
decks, balconies, canopies, doors, windows, walls, fences, stairways, eaves, cornices, and other 
architectural features and details shall be preserved and retained where feasible. Necessary 
replacement of those features should be as near as possible to the original in design and material.” 
 
Response:  The proposed part of the structure under review is a Garage-addition to Building B. Initially 
designed with two roll-up garage doors as the primary access, the applicant wishes to add a single, 
standard pedestrian entrance between the two existing roll-up doors, and move one of the roll-up doors 
to the east in order to accommodate. The way this addition was constructed does not make this wall, or 
this opening structurally integral, and thus only Design Review is being required. 
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Application & Related Information 
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